
	

	
	

 

 
 

We welcomed DG Bob Cooper who popped in unannounced, catching us off guard.  Bob was unable to make 
it to our changeover brunch this weekend, so he attended our meeting instead.  His attendance was both 
welcome and very timely, given the subject of our Club Assembly was the creation of new District 9510.  
Siony (an apology today) celebrated her birthday during the past week.  We welcome back Ian and Julie 
Carman after spending time in Dubbo with family and while in Dubbo Ian supported the Rotary Club of 
Dubbo with their catering for the City of Dubbo Eisteddfod. But Ian and Julie both picked up a bug upon their 
return that had laid them low.  Editor’s Comment: you take your chances when you let your grandchildren 
blow out the candles on any birthday cake and then participate in the eating.  In addition to Siony, Colin, 
Pauline and Sue are also apologies. 

Bob and I outlined some of the background that is driving the creation of District 9510 and some of the 
challenges that will arise in trying the administer almost 100 clubs spread across five States and Territories, 
and vast expanse of land.  The new District also creates new opportunities.  The District Steering committee 
has developed what is referred to as the Objective Tree.  There are three key objectives that are being 
addressed: Structure, Communications and Membership.  There are a number of very important areas that 
the committee would like to get feedback on.  These include the proposed creation of Areas within the 
District, through which some of District roles and responsibilities may be decentralised.  The information is 
available at the website: www.steeringcom.rotary9510.org .  I commend that you take a look at this website 
and review the current proposal.  The Steering Committee is very keen to hear your thoughts.  I have 
included a list of Focus Questions from the 9510 website into this bulletin. 

 
 



	

	
	

 

Ian and DG Bob Cooper 

 

We have a seat at the Campbelltown Council Youth Advisory Committee (YAC).  As Ian Carman is stepping 
down from the position, Siony Gardiner has agreed to return to the role.  Her nomination from the Club has 
been sent to the Council. 

I attended a most interesting event on the Workshop hosted by RC Norwood and in partnership with The 
University of Adelaide on the theme of 3D Printing, Entrepreneurship & Design Thinking.  I managed to 
design and print a USB key cover on the day. 

We are very close to achieving the status for the Rotary Club Citation.  We have done all the good work, but 
just need to get it reported into MyRotary in the correct format for it to be recognised.  In the interim, the 
MyRotary website has crashed; grrrrrrr!.  Hopefully it will be up and running soon. 

 

As the new Rotary year ticks over we will be transitioning to Xero, out new account management software.  
Given the amount of preparatory work that Chris and others have been putting in, I look forward to seeing 
this gleaming new tool.  Even better since I am also the incoming Treasurer – so I get to play with it. 

 



	

	
	

	

Due to work commitments,	Greg was unable to provide a brief on the market. But I feel it was a good day, 
especially since we sold all of our food!	

 

Another significant change in Club Management coming from the District level is a new set of risk 
management and insurance processes and templates. These can be found on the District website 
(Clubrunner). 

 

Rotary Magill Sunrise holds an art and craft market in the carpark of the Campbelltown Library on the 2nd 
Sunday of the month from 8am – 12 noon.  Our next market will be on 13th May (Mother’s Day)   
Check us out on facebook:   https://www.facebook.com/Magill-Sunrise-Market-135928306495529/  
Remember we will be running a new bookstall at the next market, so rummage through the bookshelves and 
video draws and donate something to sell. 

 

 

Chris Gascoine takes over the reins as President next Sunday at Wholey Belly (Magill Road) on Sun 24th June 
from 10am for 10:30 AM.  Please contact him on 0405 351 319 for a late confirmation of your attendance. 

 
A	reminder	also	that	Entertainment	Books	are	available.		They	can	be	bought	through	Lindsay	or	online	
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/16150g7)	with	proceeds	going	to	our	Club.		

	



	

	
	

 

Check out the District 9510 Steering Committee website ( www.steeringcom.rotary9510.org ), have a read 
about what is proposed, and then importantly - tell them what you think. 

 

Our next meeting Tue 24th June at Wholly Belly, 24 Magill Road, Stepney for Chris Gascoine’s Change Over 
Brunch 
 
https://www.google.com/search?ei=t0ksW7bLB8iA8QWS8K74Ag&q=wholly+belly&oq=wholly+belly&gs_l=p
sy-ab.3..0i71k1l3.0.0.0.23892.0.0.0.0.0.0.0.0..0.0....0...1c..64.psy-ab..0.0.0....0.70IGPXrgwic  
	

  

 
• Sun 24th Jun (10am) – RC Magill Sunrise Changeover Brunch at Wholly Belly, Kent Town 
• 31st Jun – 1st Jul – Calperum Station  
• 5-7 April 2019 – District Conference – Broken Hill – Get your accom bookings early. 

	

 

Remember we have been invited to Calperum Station (near Renmark) over the weekend 29th June – 1st 
July.  Currently, Ian and Suzette, Chris and Susan are planning on going. Please contact Ian Coat NOW about 
attending. 

 

	

	
President	Rotary	Club	of	Magill	Sunrise	
 
 
  



	

	
	

 
 

Ian Coat 

 

Colin Hill 

Tuesday 6.50 for 7.00am 
First and Third Tuesday of the Month (except after a Public Holiday) 

Hectorville Sporting Club, Fisher Street, Magill
 

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
 
  



	

	
	

http://www.rotary9520.org/	

 
 

 

 

 

 

6.30pm Campbelltown Hectorville Community Daly Oval, Fisher St Hectorville 

6.15pm St Peter’s Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
6.30pm Kent Town The Kent Town Hotel 76 Rundle Street, Kent Town 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood  
6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
6.30pm Burnside The Maylands Hotel 67 Phillis St, Maylands 
6.30pm Morialta The Rezz Hotel 20 Hamilton Tce, Newton 

No Meetings
 

 
Norwood Rotary 
2nd and 4th Wednesdays at Manto Café 
1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays at Kensi Hotel 
	 	



	

	
	

 
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 
The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 
and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 
The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 
 
 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
 

Is it the truth? 
Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 
 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 
 
 

 


